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This past Sunday was a fun day at the Trailhead Pub at the Little Pine Motel. It 

was an event to benefit the Hiles Volunteer Fire Department and First 

Responders. Many supporters were on hand, not only to support the Fire 

Department, but also to luckily see the Packers win! The win made the day 

even better. While I don’t know the final amounts, I can say that I saw handful 

of tickets with everyone for the wonderful baskets that were donated. 

Birthdays were also celebrated at half time and between the third and fourth 

quarter for the bartending twins Abby and Ally Pease and for Dan Samz. 

Thanks to all that came and supported yesterday. The funds truly benefit our 

town, whether it be for new sets of fire suits or for new training opportunities 

or whatever other need the Fire Department has. 

Tuesday, November 14th at 5pm will be a meeting by Ayres Associates and 

the Pine Lake Rehabilitation District discussing the plans for the Pine Lake 

Dam. It will be a final chance to ask questions and get more information about 

the reconstruction of the dam. The meeting will be held at the Hiles Town Hall. 

All are welcome to attend. 

Saturday, November 18th will be a craft fair at the Hiles Town Hall sponsored 

by the Town of Hiles Service Club. Hours will be from 10am to 3 pm and a 

lunch will be available as well. Come and shop local and see what fun things 

are available.  

A little way out yet, but time goes by so fast so put it on your calendar now for 

next year! Saturday, February 3rd, is the Annual Hiles Fire Department 

Fisheree on Pine Lake. Cash prizes plus bragging rights for another year for 

the biggest fish in several different categories, along with other cash raffles 

will be available. 

Have a great week everyone! Remember to keep Ray and Jennifer Nery in 

your prayers as they continue fighting his health battles. If you know of 

someone else, please reach out to me and let me know! 


